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To the Editor: 

Here is one citizen who must cry 
out at last against the mindless invo-
cation of the shibboleth of the separa-
tion of powers that we have been 
treated to in public discussion of the 
Watergate affair. 

I say mindless because to genuflect 
before the separation of powers, as if 
it were the embodment of canonical 
doctrine or revealed truth, is to deny 
ourselves the information we need to 
have if we are to make it possible for 
our national Government to function 
effectively again. [Editorial July 24.] 

I say mindless because it is chiefly 
owing to the separation of powers that 
we have been brought to our present 
pass. As the separation of powers now 
operates, the President is irresponsible, 
because unaccountable, and does very 
nearly as he  pleases in everything 
that matters: Congress prefers, and is 
able, to evade responsibility for any-
thing that matters and busies itself 
with what does not and the Supreme 
Court rides herd over the results as 
best it can, after the fact and with 
very little responsibility or account- 
ability of its own. 	 , 

And I say mindless, above 'ill; be-
cause to repeat the ancient litany of 

the separation of powers is to blind 
ourselves to a perception of -what 
needs to be done. The task that Water-
gate confronts us with is not to pre-
serve the separation of powers in its 
hour of peril but to seize the oppor-
tunity presented by its hour of peril 
to get rid of it and open the way to 
some reform of our governmental in-
stitutions at one of their weakest 
points. 

We can certainly try to be prudent 
about it. Even something so minimal 
as breaking down the precedent of 
executive privilege and establishing 
some limited obligation of the Presi-
dent to appear before Congress from 
time to time to explain his policies 
and answer questions would be an 
enormous step forward. But we must 
get on with it. If we do not, we shall 
only have it all to do later in some 
other situation of governmental break-
down. 

I repeat a phrase Lincofin used often 
in his correspondence during the 
months after his election in November 
1860: "The tug has to come & better 
now than later." GORDON M. JENSEN 
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